Good morning Mr. Wotherspoon, Chair, Standing Committee on Public Accounts,

This email is in response to a question posed at the Standing Committee on Public Accounts meeting on Monday, February 5th during the discussion of the 2022-23 Public Accounts Volume 1. The question was: "Could you provide an update at the time of the volume 1 Public Accounts when it was published? The account surplus or the surplus dollars with respect to crop insurance at that point?".

I advise that the Saskatchewan Crop Insurance Corporation reported a deficit of \$353.6 million in 2022-23, which left the organization with an accumulated surplus of \$865.7 million as of March 31, 2023.

Sincerely,

Max Hendricks
Government of Saskatchewan
Deputy Minister of Finance

11th Floor, 2350 Albert Street Regina, SK S4P 4A6 Tel 306-787-6621 Fax 306-787-7155 LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY
FEB 0 8 2024
PROCEDURAL SERVICES



Twitter | LinkedIn | Facebook | YouTube

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:

This email (and any attachment) was intended for a specific recipient(s). It may contain information that is privileged, confidential or exempt from disclosure. Any privilege that exists is not waived. If you are not the intended recipient, do not copy or distribute it to another person or use it for any other purpose. Please delete it and advise me by return email or telephone. Thank you.